
Competition Policy 
Owner LSL Board  
Purpose  The Policy sets out procedures and guidelines, which must be followed by employees 

when dealing with matters to which competition laws may apply.  
Areas covered The LSL Board and the Group are committed to compliance with competition laws and 

have adopted a zero tolerance policy in respect of breaches to this policy. At the core of 
this commitment is the awareness of employees of the competition law landscape and 
their commitment to the prevention of anti-competitive behaviour. The LSL Board and 
the Group’s senior management teams have overall responsibility for instilling the 
commitment to compliance.  Any breaches of this policy is reported to the LSL Board. 

When last 
reviewed 

September 2023. This policy will be submitted on a triennial basis unless there is an 
event (including a change in law) which requires the policy to be amended and submitted 
for approval. 

 

9th November 2023. 


